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Headington Committee For Development Action

http://www.hcda.org.uk 
Minutes of the meeting held on 25 November 2015 at 7.00pm
Executive meeting Room JHB 128, Executive Suite, John Henry Brookes Building, London Road.


Present:

Elsa Bell
HONORARY SECRETARY
Richard Bradley
Streets for People – TREASURER

Patrick Coulter
Headington Road Runners – chair

Keith Frayn
Ramblers’ Association – VICE CHAIR

Liz Grosvenor
CCoHRA – ADMIN SUPPORT

Carolyn Gulliver
London Court Residents’

Jill Haas
Low Carbon Headington 

Sheila Hurst
New Headington Residents’ Association

Tony Joyce
Oxford Civic Society

Glynis Phillips
Oxfordshire County Councillor (Barton, Sandhills & Risinghurst)

Andrea Siret
Oxford Brookes University

Peter West
St Anne’s, Gathorne, Rock Edge, & Margaret Road Residents’ Association

Lesley Williams
Headington Schools Partnership

Observer:

Marco Pontecorvi
Prospective Labour Candidate
Apologies:

Rosemary Belton
Friends of Bury Knowle Park
Sonja Roffey
Mileway Gardens Residents’ Association

Margaret Simpson
U3A Headington 

Dee Sinclair
Oxford City Councillor (Quarry & Risinghurst)

Howard Stanbury
Friends of Old Headington

Marie Vickers 
Friends of Quarry 
Roz Smith
Oxfordshire County Councillor (Headington & Quarry)

Charles Young
Headington Farmers’ Market

Apologies
    As above.  

1. Minutes of the last meeting on 30 September were agreed.
2. Election of HA Chair and Vice-Chair
Nominations were invited for the post of Chair and Patrick Coulter was nominated by Sheila Hurst and seconded by Glynis Phillips and was unanimously elected for a further year.

Nominations were invited for the post of Vice Chair and Keith Frayn was nominated by Peter West and seconded by Carolyn Gulliver and was unanimously elected for a further year.
3. Matters Arising not elsewhere on the Agenda (including Executive Minutes of 20 November)
· Public Toilets further to our previous meeting KF has raised the matter with John Tanner who replied that there was

no money to maintain public toilets anymore.  KF pointed out that the Headington Hill Park toilets have been sold to a 

private buyer, and the fact that there will be toilets at the new Pavilion at Margaret Road even though they will not be 

for public use. A response from Cllr Dee Sinclair has also advised that owing to vandalism maintenance was too 

expensive.  It was noted that toilets at Bury Knowle Park and Florence Park are locked at night and this reduces the 

vandalism.  We will pursue this matter with Florence Park to ask their advice, and it may be useful to 

publicise the problem in the Oxford Mail.
· Stansfeld

The Oxford Trust and Science Oxford have won the bid. They will be setting up an incubation facility for small businesses much like the one they have in New Road Oxford. There will be an education centre aimed at primary children, and the woodland will be used for environmental purposes and run by Earth Trust.  There will be a 100 seat auditorium.  The Friends of Stansfeld are having an initial meeting with them next week, prior to a planning application being submitted.
In reply to a question, it is felt that the Friends will have less influence from now on as Science Oxford is quite a large organisation and are unlikely to seek outside help.
The successful bid is for a 250 year lease.

There have been queries about access and parking, particularly for the auditorium, and it believed that this has been cleared with the City Council, but not necessarily so far with the County.  It is understood that the hire of the auditorium for outside bodies will be possible.

· CCoHRA

Members have been circulated twice with our proposals, but there has been little response. We are now recommending going ahead with the incorporation and encouraging RAs to develop and provide a representative to join the committee of HA.  The committee approved this move and a letter/email will be sent out accordingly.
· Constitution

We are keen to take on board a model constitution recommended by the Charity Commission – it is a CIO (Charity Incorporated Organisation) and takes away the personal trustee liability that had concerned us.  In adopting this model we hope to be able to simplify our current membership eligibility issues. We hope to report to a special meeting of the 

Committee in the Spring.

· Access to Headington

HA have responded to this traffic consultation.  We understand that there were c.1,000 responses and in the light of these the scheme is being revised.  It will need to go out to consultation again and this is not expected before the Spring.

4. Reports
· Finance

Two grants have been given out this year.  One to Jean Wykes for art materials for use on a market stall which we have made available to local community groups free of charge.  She will be manning this stall up to Christmas for seasonal related art.

The second grant was c. £200 towards the Christmas Advent event this year.  28 events have already been set up and we have agreed to circulate details of this to all the local RAs. The first event is at 4.30pm at Andrews Estate Agents.
· Christmas 2015

Local schools are taking part in Advent events.

Lights – 2 sets of lights are already up and PC & KF are recruiting shops to join in and ordering strings of lights accordingly.  HA are buying the lights but asking for contributions from the shops and businesses.  HA will retain ownership of the lights, and Windmill Road will be included.  Thanks are extended to Neil Holdstock at The Hub who has done the initial lobbying of local businesses to take part in this project.

The tree will be going up and the lights will be switched on on Tuesday 1 December.  The question of the barrier is being discussed.  It was noted that Andrews spend £8-900 per year to provide the tree.

· Festival 2016

This will be on 4th & 5th June next year.  The same committee as last year is in place, but require someone to organise the events on the street on Saturday.  The draft budget has predicted a cost to HA of c.£600, and two grant applications have been submitted.  Oxford University have given £1000, and we have asked the City Council for £2,000.  We will be applying to Waitrose for financial help in February. We need a volunteer to plan and manage the Saturday events.
· Farmers’ Market

Charles Young sent his apologies for this meeting but his report on the market had been circulated together with an email from the County Temporary Traffic Regulation Team.  We have been advised that signs on the Highway will not be permitted and a Traffic Regulation Order at a cost of £2,500 may be required to get permanent permission to hold the weekly market.  PC and GP will arrange to visit the County Council to discuss further, arguing that this is a community benefit activity.  We may be able to advertise on private (non-Highway) ground such as shop frontages.

We will approach other local markets to see how they have got round these regulations.

· Neighbourhood Plan

The draft plan is currently with the City Council for an initial appraisal, and a meeting has been set up with Bob Price and Roy Darke to discuss further.  Ours is the first plan in Oxford so it is a learning curve for the council as well as for us.  The issue of a successor body (like a parish council) will also be discussed.  A referendum is now not likely before September 2016 but because of student vacations this may be delayed to October.

· CCoHRA

On receipt of the desire of RAs to provide a representative on HA we will add them to the database of committee membership.

5. AOB
· We are discussing the setting up a planning group to monitor future developments in Headington.
· Environment – JH, for Low Carbon Headington, would like HA to initiate a project and suggests tackling the open-door policy of shops thus wasting heat.  We are aware that in some cases this is company policy, and HA do not have the resources to spearhead this, but would be willing to support it.  It was pointed out that the Transport Group had already addressed air quality and this was reflected in the HNP.

· It was suggested that a Green Award Scheme for local shops be investigated set up and this will be put to the Low 

Carbon Headington group for discussion.
6. Close 
The meeting ended at 8.43pm
7. Forthcoming meeting dates and apologies:

January 27th in Executive Suite JHB 128 at Brookes.
Further meetings next year:

30 March

25 May

27 July

28 Sept

30 Nov with AGM
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